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Dear Friend,

I am writing to let you know that I will be stepping down as WEDO Executive Director later this year.  As you know, I have been at the helm for nine wonderful years and I am very proud of all that WEDO has accomplished during this time.  It has been a privilege for me to work with so many dedicated people in the WEDO family, the women's movement and our friends and allies in other social justice and human rights organizations.  I have also benefited from collaboration with colleagues at the United Nations and many member states.  I am especially indebted to the donors and supporters who stood by WEDO and supported me to rebuild and reposition the organization after the death of our charismatic founder Bella Abzug.  

 

 

Finally, I want to recognize the unstinting commitment and support of the WEDO Board of Directors, both the founding board led by Jocelyn Dow during my early years and the next generation Board led by Srilatha Batliwala.  The WEDO Board is committed to building on the success WEDO has achieved in the global policy arena at the United Nations and in its groundbreaking work on gender and climate change.  The Board will be conducting a search for a new executive director with the hope of recruiting a strong leader from the global South.  WEDO can count on my continued commitment and support as I pursue new challenges both globally and here in the US.

 







June Zeitlin, Executive Director
Progress for Women on UN Reform 

 

  

The GEAR Campaign-a movement to create a stronger women's agency at the United Nations-celebrated a major victory when governments agreed to move forward on the issue at the latest round of informal talks in the General Assembly (GA) last month. 
 
For some time, women have pressed governments to address the weaknesses within the UN system on gender equality and women's empowerment, as part of the overall UN reform process. The argument goes: How can the UN's development work succeed, if work on women's human rights remains fragmented and under resourced.  
 
Over the years, women's rights and equality work has received a low priority in the UN. This is evidenced by the under-funding of existing gender specific bodies. For example, the 2007 budget for UNIFEM of about $100 million is far less than UNFPA's budget of close to $600 million and only a tiny fraction of the $3 billion available to UNICEF and $3.9 billion available to UNDP. 
 
But this is not the first time that women have been instrumental in paving the way for institutional change. Women's activism in the 1970s led to a transformation in thinking about the status of women and the creation of new programs at the UN. 
 

Read more!
donate to WEDO onlineIt's easy to support WEDO.  Using JustGive, you can easily (and safely!) 
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Because when women lead, the world benefits. 
Women Want Greater Say on Financing for Development
 

With the food, fuel and climate crises escalating and few advances in women's economic status, women's rights advocates are looking towards an important UN meeting as a chance to shake things up later this year.
 
Women will bring their analysis and policy proposals to the forefront of global economic debates and national financing for development strategies at the 2nd UN Conference on Financing for Development (FfD) scheduled for late November in Doha, Qatar. They will also press upon leaders to demonstrate the stronger political will that is necessary to address some of the most vital issues of our times.  
 
To prepare for the FfD meeting, the core organizers of Women's Working Group on FfD -comprised of WEDO, DAWN, AWID, GCAP Feminist Task Force, ITUC and WIDE-convened a global Women's Consultation on Financing for Development. With support from UNIFEM, some 40 women's rights organizers from regions around the world gathered in New York on June 16-17 to discuss, analyze and develop proposals on key development financing issues and their implications for women. 
 
While women's rights advocates understand that financing for gender equality must be central to the financing for development agenda, this is rarely addressed when governments craft and negotiate economic policy. As a result, today women remain the poorest of the poor, facing increasingly insecure employment and insufficient access to land, food, water, fuel, training, technology, credit, social protection and public services. 

 
The women's consultation resulted in a key advocacy document with a much-needed gender analysis and policy recommendations for the FfD process. This policy tool addresses a wide array of issues, including gender budgets, decent work, investment, trade, aid flows, debt servicing, and strengthening the UN system's support of women and women's organizations. 
 
What's next for women's organizing on the Road to Doha? In late July, the process Co-Chairs-Ambassador Maged Abdelaziz of Egypt and Ambassador Johan L. Løvald of Norway-will release the first version of the draft outcome document for the Doha Conference, which will likely serve the basis of the negotiations starting in early September. Women's groups plan to utilize the women's consultation policy tool in lobbying efforts to ensure women's policy perspectives are included in the Doha outcome. Join the FfD Women's Listserv  to get engaged in the process, or visit our FfD webpage to stay informed!

 

WEDO Embarks on National Climate Change Work
 


Intent on narrowing the gap between what is happening in communities experiencing climate change and what occurs in policy-making circles, WEDO is piloting a national advocacy project in four countries to directly influence climate change policy-making from a gender perspective. 
 

"There is a disconnect that persists between climate change policies and all other development policies," said Cate Owren, WEDO Sustainable Development Coordinator.
 

"For example, gender equality is widely considered a prerequisite for sustainable development, and yet the United Nations Framework Convention on Climate Change (UNFCCC) has neglected to include it at all," she said. "We need better collaboration between policymakers and civil society."
 
The extensive impacts of climate change on humans, particularly those most vulnerable, such as the poor-the majority of whom are women-is the basis for WEDO's advocacy initiative.  

 

On June 2-3, 2008, in Dakar, Senegal, WEDO hosted a Gender and Climate Change Workshop. Partners from Senegal, Ghana, Nepal and Trinidad, along with experts from Sudan, Uganda, the UK, the Netherlands and representatives from various international environmental organizations and UN agencies met to brainstorm on the issue.
 
READ MORE
Get involved and check out our brand new factsheet!
Changing Course: Women Unite to Transform U.S. Climate Policy reveals where the United States stands in relation to the rest of the world's action on climate change-and what you can do to get involved! 
FIND OUT MORE
MisFortune500 New and Improved! 
 

 

Come see what's new at MisFortune500.org! Featured articles, a readers' poll, agriculture and energy industry guides and our soon to be released new resource on corporations, biofuels and gender are just some of the enhancements. In the coming months, look out for petition actions, more industry guides, and updates on advocacy towards corporate accountability. Get engaged and sign-up for our listserv today!

 

 

In the Spotlight:   Q&A with Alexandra Spieldoch on the 
Food Crisis
With Anna Grossman, Communications Program 
 
Exponential increases in the price of food have created a dire situation for many in the world. Women, who produce more than 50% of the world's food and are the primary caretakers of their families, are uniquely affected by this crisis. WEDO asserts that food sovereignty-the rights of people, rather than international markets, to define and determine their food systems-is a vital component to assuring women's economic rights and empowerment. Over the coming months our MisFortune500.org will feature the role of both corporations and women in food production. WEDO asked Alexandra Spieldoch, Director of the Trade and Global Governance Program at the Institute for Agriculture and Trade Policy to discuss the origins of the food crisis and its impact on women in particular.
 
Q: What do you view as the root causes of the current food crisis? 


A: There are short term causes and long term causes of the food crisis. In the short term, analysts have referred to poor harvests around the world and low grain reserves, a growing demand for bio-fuels, increased meat consumption in places like China and India, and financial speculation on commodities as major contributing factors. 
 
Longer term causes of the crisis have to do with countries in both the North and the South deregulating agriculture over the last thirty years. In the South this has been part of conditions set by the World Bank and the IMF to promote export-oriented agriculture. Countries cut domestic support and lowered tariffs for trade as part of their structural adjustment loans. As a result, many of these countries now lack productive capacity at the local level and are subject to volatile commodity prices in the global market. The striking reality is that countries that were once net food exporters are now net food importers and are struggling the most with high food prices. This is certainly the case with Haiti as well as most of the countries in Sub Saharan Africa 

READ MORE OF THE INTERVIEW
Gender and Climate Change A Human Security Issue 
 
Presenting groundbreaking research and policy analysis, WEDO shared its study, Gender, Climate Change and Human Security, at the Human Security Network's (HSN) International Conference in Athens, Greece, on 28-30 May.  The report, commissioned by the Greek Chairmanship of the HSN and facilitated by ELIAMEP, contributed to Greece's focus for 2007-2008 on the impacts of climate change on vulnerable populations.  WEDO Board Vice President Irene Dankelman primarily authored the study, and Abantu for Development in Ghana, ENDA in Senegal and ActionAid-Bangladesh contributed country-specific case studies.  The full report is available here. 

Join the new WEDO SD Listserv! 
 
The Sustainable Development Program has a new listserv, which will serve as a discussion board and forum for resource sharing on gender and climate change and related topics.

Visit this group! 
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Inside WEDO 
 

Welcome to our new colleagues!
WEDO welcomes its summer interns. Eleanor Blomstrom is pursuing a Master's degree in International Affairs at Columbia University where her concentration is environmental policy. She is an intern with WEDO's Sustainable Development program. Alisha Bhanji, a graduate student at The New School, was a Fundraising intern in the early summer. Sophie Housley, has just completed a Master's degree in Women's Studies at Oxford University, UK, where she focused her dissertation on women's participation in environmental debates and decision-making. She is a Fundraising intern. Victoria Webbe attends Drew University where she majors in political science and women's studies. She is an intern with the Gender and Governance Program. 

 

Goodbye
WEDO says goodbye to Gail Elberg, Senior Operations Manager, who returned to her work as Director of Volunteer & Intern Programs at the All Stars Project, Inc., an innovative non-profit recognized for its successful performance-based outside-of-school developmental programs for young people. WEDO has benefited enormously from Gail's gifts as an administrator and organizer. 

 

Jelena Pià Comella, GEAR campaign consultant, will begin work as the Director of Programs with the World Federalist Movement, where she will continue to engage in UN advocacy. We greatly appreciate the skill, strategic effectiveness and deep UN knowledge that she brought to her work.   

 

Editors: Anna Grossman and Mary Godinho

Contributors: Rachel Harris, Cate Owren, Mary Fridley, Nadia Johnson, Jelena Pia-Comella, Colette Tamko

WEDO is an international organization that advocates for women's equality in global policy.  Working in key global forums such as the UN, WEDO advocates for and seeks to empower women as decision makers to achieve economic, social and gender justice, a healthy, peaceful planet and human rights for all. For more information, visit www.wedo.org.

	

	


